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Minutes of the Joint St. Anthony Pastoral Council & Finance Committee 
Wednesday, June 9, 2021 – 6:30 p.m. 
St. Anthony Parish Center 
 
 
Members Present: Mary DeFoe, Mary Freitag, Greg Montgomery, Bob Boehm, and Ryan Schug. 
Absent: Rich Rydberg. Also present: Fr. Tom Thompson, Deacon Steve Linton, and Building Committee 
Members: Steve Mann, Dick Nerbun, Brent Craine and Liz Larson. 
 

I. Meeting was called to order by Mary DeFoe at 6:30 p.m. 
 

II. Opening Prayer: Deacon Steve led the Council and Committee’s in prayer. 
 

III. The Council and Committee’s heard a presentation from Mark Davy and Associates 
representatives Michael & Whitney Davey on the outcome of the Feasibility Study. Handouts 
were provided outlining the results of the study. 

 
Two Hundred and Thirty-Six households of St. Anthony were invited to participate in the 
study. Mark Davy and Associates conducted 45 interviews, involving 68 parishioners. An 
additional 56 households responded to surveys that were mailed or completed online. A total 
of 43% of parish households participated in the study. 
 
Eighty-six percent of respondents responded the vision of building a new church was “Very 
Clear” or “Clear”. 
 
Seveny-four percent felt a new church building is “Very Important” or “Important” to the 
future well-being of St. Anthony Abbot. 
 
The study identified St. Anthony’s top strengths. Although many were mentioned, the most 
shared include: Father Thompson, feeling a sense of community and history of the parish. 
 
The most common concerns were that there are a lot of older parishioners and not many 
young families, being able to raise the $1.1 million needed to build, and how the pandemic 
has affected people’s employment and finances. 
 
Mail and email were identified as the most effective way for parishioners to receive 
communications about the project moving forward. 
 
Responses indicated some willingness to accept or consider a volunteer role for a capital 
campaign. A pool of 59 people was identified as willing to agree, or would consider, taking a 
leadership or supportive role in a capital campaign. 
 
Eighty-six percent of parishioners participating in the study said “Yes” of “Would Consider” a 
gift to a capital campaign. With education and involvement, these percentages will most likely 
increase. 
 
Based on the responses, Mark Davy & Associates recommends that St. Anthony Abbot use 
the momentum gained from the study and move forward with a capital campaign. They 



2 
 

estimated we can raise approximately $450,000 to $600,000 over a three-year period, above 
and beyond what the parish typically raises for our annual operating budget. 
 
The Council and Committee’s asked many questions and were encouraged by the responses, 
especially regarding the amount of participation in the study and by the support shown for 
the vision and general feeling of importance of the new church. 
 
The Council and Committee’s thanked Michael and Whitney Davy for their work on the study 
and for their report. They left at the conclusion of their summary. 

 
IV. The Council and Committee’s then discussed the Feasibility Study. There was a general feeling 

of disappointment regarding the $450,000 to $600,000 estimated potential over a three-year 
period. Everyone would have liked to see a higher number. 

 
Deacon Steve provided a copy of the current balance sheet showing approximately $699,290 
currently allocated specifically for the building project. With an estimated two-million-dollar 
overall construction cost, including demolition of the old church, the remaining needed 
balance is $1,300,710. Assuming the capital campaign can meet its full potential of $600,000 
the estimated shortfall would then be about $700,710. Currently there is still another 
$500,000 in additional investments that we hope to continue to grow over the next three 
years. While it is not specifically allocated, it is there, and we pray it will continue to grow.  
 
Deacon Steve advised we have property that is not being utilized by the parish that we might 
be able to sell to provide some additional finances as a last resort. Approximately 25 to 30 
acres of farmland. 
 
The question was also raised, at what point do we consider closing the old church building. It 
was suggested that this might help encourage parishioners to support the new building more 
quickly. The question is valid but is a double-edged sword. Closing too quickly could drive 
some away. However, there is a potential to save an estimated $11,000 or more per year on 
utilities and insurance, based on 2019/2020 fiscal year billing rates. This will need to be 
prayerfully discussed in future meetings. 
 
Also noted was that the feasibility study did not consider donations by groups within the 
parish, such as the Knights of Columbus and the CCW, and their ability to provide additional 
support for the project in a variety of ways. 
 
In the end it was agreed that the only option is to move forward with a capital campaign. The 
old church is beyond repair, and we must put our faith and trust in God and move forward for 
the future of St. Anthony Abbot. 
 
Deacon Steve advised the cost of a capital campaign as presented by Mark Davy & Associates 
when they interviewed for the Feasibility Study is $36,000. 
 
A motion was made by Mary DeFoe and seconded by Bob Boehm to move forward with the 
building project and hire Mark Davy & Associates to conduct a capital campaign at a cost of 
$36,000. Motion was called and approved unanimously by both the Pastoral Council and the 
Finance Committee. 
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V. Motion to adjourn was made by Mary DeFoe and seconded by Greg Montgomery. Motion 
called and approved unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 8:17 p.m. 

 
 
Dcn. Steve Linton 
Parish Life Coordinator 


